
 

 
 

Palmer Chiropractic College-West (San Jose, CA campus only) 
July Part IV Site Location Change  

 
 
Recent collaboration efforts have resulted in our ability to move the July 10-12 Part IV exam administration 
from Palmer Chiropractic College – West Campus in San Jose, CA to Life Chiropractic College West in 
Hayward, CA.  All examinees who were scheduled to take Part IV July 10-12 at Palmer Chiropractic College 
-West campus are now scheduled for the same dates and times at Life Chiropractic College West in Hayward, 
CA. 
 
Your New Part IV Test Site Location: 
Life Chiropractic College West 
25001 Industrial Blvd, Hayward, CA 94545. 
 
Please note, this will not be reflected on your application through your online account. It is your 
responsibility to use caution and judgement before deciding to travel to or attend the test administration. 
Please do not travel or attend if you are sick. A list of general guidance and links to resources regarding travel 
can be found here: NBCE Travel Advisory Notice. 
 
We are hopeful for the ability to test at Life West in July, but due to the ever-changing local, state, and federal 
mandates, as well as test site availability, we may have to make additional decisions around testing. In the 
event of a cancellation, the NBCE will email impacted examinees as well as post a notice on our webpage 
https://mynbce.org/examinfo/. We recommend checking the webpage before leaving for your testing 
appointment to ensure there has not been a cancellation. 
 
If you cannot attend an exam administration due to travel restrictions, disagreement with social distancing 
protocols, test site policy, or health reasons, you may cancel or reschedule your appointment to a future 
administration by emailing us at support@nbce.org with your request to withdraw from the exam 
and whether you want to apply your fees to a future administration or receive a refund. 
 
COVID-19 has brought us many logistical challenges over the past several months and it is only through the 
hard work, cooperation, and support of chiropractic college leadership, their facilities teams, test site staff, 
vendor partners, and the dedicated staff of the NBCE that we have been able to continue testing. 
 
We wish you and yours all the best and please stay well. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Norman E. Ouzts, Jr., D.C. 
NBCE Chief Executive Officer 

 
Andrew R. Gow, D.C., L.Ac. 
NBCE Director of Practical Testing 
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